
Health Bureau responds to commencement
of recruitment of Chief Executive by
Hospital Authority

     In respect of the Hospital Authority (HA) initiating the process to
recruit a Chief Executive to succeed Dr Tony Ko, who has indicated that he
will not seek continued employment after the term of his contract ends in
July this year, the Secretary for Health, Professor Lo Chung-mau, expressed
today (January 23) his high recognition of and gratitude to Dr Ko for his
contributions to the public healthcare system.   

     Professor Lo said, "I deeply appreciate the contributions made by Dr
Tony Ko to the development of the public healthcare system over the past six
years in his capacity as the Chief Executive of the HA. During this period,
the HA faced numerous major challenges, especially the COVID-19 epidemic,
which put tremendous and unprecedented pressure on the public healthcare
system. Dr Ko did his utmost to lead the HA in its response to the challenges
brought about by every wave of the epidemic, guiding staff of the HA to serve
the community in concerted efforts. His work is highly commendable.

     "Dr Ko has also stepped up efforts to enhance the management and
efficiency of the public healthcare system, raising the quality, safety and
effectiveness of the HA's services, and has supported multiple government
policies and explored more collaboration opportunities in healthcare with the
Mainland and the rest of the world while improving services so that Hong Kong
can give better play to its unique role and contribute to the healthcare
development of the country. Dr Ko has made great contributions to the public
healthcare system. I wish him every success in his future endeavours after
leaving the post of Chief Executive of the HA."
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